M@wm@m CE VA School Newsletter

Our core Christian Values: Compassion, Hope, Peace, Perseverance, Respect, Trust
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Penryn Multi skills Festival

This morning our Year 3 children had the opportunity to take part in the KS2
Multi-Skill Festival at Penryn College. They took part in a variety of sports
including Football, Basketball and Hockey. They all had a fantastic time,
letting their team Mawnan lights shine. Thank you to the parent helpers too!

League Results

Our Football and Netball teams started the Penryn Partnership Leagues on
Wednesdays.

They had another great week showing great team work, encouragement
and sportsmanship.

Football

Mawnan 7 v 0 Kennall Vale
Mawnan 1 v 1 Mabe
Mawnan 4 v 1 Penryn
Netball

Mawnan 8 v 0 Constantine

Mawnan 6 v O Mylor



Harvest Service

On Tuesday 8th October we will be having our Harvest Services with Rev
Johanna Clare at St Michael’s Church. The service will begin at 9:30am and
we will be walking there from school at roughly 9:15am.

We would like all of the children to bring in some harvest gift donations for
The Trussell Trust Food Bank to take to the church on this day.

Here is a list of food donations that they would like:

CURRENTLY NEEDED ITEMS
SAVOURY BISCUITS AND CRACKERS
TINNED CUSTARD

TINNED HAM/CORNED BEEF

PASTA SAUCE

TINNED FRUIT

TINNED RICE PUDDING

TINNED VEG SOUPS

Mawnan Fun Run

Thank you to all those who took part in the annual Mawnan Fun Run despite
the weather and to all those who have brought their sponsorship money into
school. Please could all remaining sponsorship money be brought to the

school office by Monday 30th September so we can count the final amount.

Safety at the School Gates

We kindly request that the area directly outside the school gates is kept as a
safe traffic- free area so the children and their families can enter and exit the
school safely.

To ensure that our children remain safe we request that you do not block the
entrance to the school, park on pavements, the grass verges or obstruct the
junction.

Shute Hill residents have justifiably complained in the past about obstructions
caused by parents’ cars so please park responsibly or walk if you can.



Gardening Club Visit

On Wednesday, our Gardening Club were invited to the apple orchard at
Trenarth Gardens for the special opportunity to pick and press apples, with
head gardener Jeremy Pederson.

The garden is owned by Lucie Nottingham, a generous supporter of the
school garden and wildlife enthusiast.

It was a really lovely trip and thoroughly enjoyed by all.




Wraparound Childcare

We are pleased to share that we are exploring the possibility of offering
wraparound childcare at Mawnan CE VA Primary School. We feel that
providing wraparound care is an important way in which we can further
support working families and contribute positively to the local community.

The extended wraparound will aim to provide our pupils with a safe and
engaging environment after school, allowing them to participate in
enriching activities while parents manage their commitments. The plan is that
the club will run Monday-Friday from 3:15pm to épm.

We have worked diligently to secure funding from the Local Authority to
support the setup costs of this provision. However, the success of the
wraparound childcare club will depend on our ability to recruit high-quality
staff who are passionate about working with children and are committed to
fostering a positive afterschool experience for our children.

We kindly ask for your support in sharing the these two jolbb adverts within your
networks. If you know of anyone who may be interested in joining our team
or who possesses the necessary skills and experience, please encourage
them to apply for one of the roles. Details about jobs: Play Leader and Play
Worker can be found on our website and applications will be published on
the Cornwall Council website early next week. The link will be sent out when
available.

The start date of this childcare provision will be dependent on staffing so we
will keep you up to date with how the plans are progressing.

If you have any questions or suggestions regarding this initiative, please
speak to Miss Pridmore.
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Google forms for this event will be sent out TE) parents next week.



What Parents & Educators Need to Know about

INSTAGRAM

As of 2024, social media giant Instagram has over two billion active users,

with 8% of those (approximately 1.6 million) being under-18 I I That's a
lot of children and young people making use of this platform, exploring its
features ... and being exposed to its risks — from influencer
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marketing '/ to contact with strangers and plenty more.
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different for Instagram.
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Admissions for Secondary September 2025

CORNWALL : Together @ The
éﬁgmﬂh  for Families geadme

applications is
15 January

Do you have a
child born between
1 September 2020

If so, you will need to apply
for a place in a reception

class in September 2025 for
your child by the deadline
of 15 January 2025.

Please note: you willneed toapply evenif  Visit www.cornwall.gov.uk/admissions
your child attends a school's nursery orpre-  for more information and to access the
school class, ifa ;choot is oversubscribed online application system.

the fact that a child attends a school's
nursery or pre-school, or a local nursery
or pre-school, does not automatically
guarantee a place at that school. The B
school's oversubscription criteria will be =]

used to allocate places. Visit our website or sc.a. n me
contact us for more information.
Ty e www.cornwall.gov.uk/admissions

Starting infant/primary school

For children born between 1 September 2020 and 31 August 2021.
Application deadline: 15 January 2025.



Admissions for Secondary September 2025

CORNWALL  Together @ Th
éﬁ%ﬂﬁ% i for Families descling 157

applications is
31 October

Transfer to
secondary
school
September 2025

Transfer to secondary school

For children born between 1

Applying for a place September 2013 and 31 August
in year seven at a 2014. Application deadline: 31
secondary school

October 2024.

Information and guidance
Website and application form: www.cornwall.gov.uk/admissions

Email: schooladmissions@cornwall.gov.uk Applyl ng for a secondary SChOOl place

Post: School Admissions Team, County Hall, Truro, TR1 3AY for Septem ber 2025
Telephone: 0300 1234 101

Special Educational Needs

If an Education, Health and Care (EHC) Plan has been issued for your child you do not

need to complete an application form. Please contact the Statutory SEN Service for
more information: Tel: 01872 324242 Email: statutorysen@cornwall.gov.uk

o Decide on your preferred schools

You are strongly advised to name three preferences on the application form.
Naming a second or third preference does not give you any less chance of getting
a place at your preferred school. When making your decision you should...

] www.cornwall.gov.uk/admissions

scan me

...think about how your child will get to school. Go to
www.cornwall.gov.uk/schooltransport for more information on
whether your child would be entitled to home to school travel assistance.

...look at the admission arrangements on our website
that will be used to allocate places for each school.

...consider naming your nearest or designated
school as one of your preferences. You can find
your nearest or designated school on our website.

...look at the detailed admissions information
on our website, also available on request.

o Submit your application by 31 October 2024

Apply online at www.cornwall.gov.uk/admissions

o Wait to find out which school you have been allocated

If you applied on time you will be notified of your allocation on National Offer
Day: 3 March 2025. Apply on time! Late applications will only be dealt with after
National Offer Day and there may not be any places left at your preferred schools.
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Weekly Extras

St Michael’s
Church is 150!

We are planning a weekend of Celebration at
St Michael’s Church with a Flower Festival, Children’s Art Competition
and History Display.
Everybody Welcome to all events!

Friday 27 September
An evening concert with the Dolce Singers 7.30, tickets £5 - Wine and
refreshments served
Saturday 28 September
Church Open Day 10-4 - Refreshments served with Cream Teas in the
afternoon!
Sunday 29 September - St Michael’s Feast Day!

A joint service of Celebration with the Methodist Congregation at
10.30am

St Michael’s Church, Carwinion Road, Mawnan Smith, TR11 5JF

Art and Craft Angel Competition

The art & craft display-(as well as other displays provided by the church) will
be ‘on show’ over the weekend (28th & 29th September). The outcome of
the competition will be announced in school during the following week.

Good Luck!




